WIU SUAA Board Meeting

10 am.

Wesley United Methodist Church

February 7, 2018

Those present: McLean, Gilbert, Nelson, McLaughlin, Werling, Fulkerson, Thompson, Dallinger, Brown, Farr, Marx, Pano, Jones, and Richmond.
The meetings was called to order by President McLean.  The minutes of the December and January meetings were approved as presented.  A revised treasurer's report of the 2017 fiscal year was approved as submitted.

Announcements included:

· The Snow Bunny meal planning and preparation is complete.  Hy-Vee will supply the meat and dressing.  Speakers for the event will be Linda Farr and Nick Pano.

· Pension Obligation Bonds update was given by McLean.

· The nominating committee will report at the next meeting.

Membership- Marx reported there are 617 members in the local chapter.

State SUAA- no report

S.A.T.- Nelson reported Phyllis Walter and George Hermann, SUAA local members, had passed away during the past month.

HR Update-  Farr urged all previous Cigna (now Aetna) Insurance members to switch to another carrier during May so they will be in network for medical providers in the Macomb area.  Wait times for insurance company payment for medical claims continues to be lengthy.

Legislative-  Pano identified that primary races are becoming intense.  The legislature continues to make little progress with debt mounting.  Economy, pension reform, infrastructure and education are big issues.

Publications- no report

Foundation- McLaughlin reported there is a vacancy on the State Foundation Board.

Networking- no report

Technology- no report

Old Business- none

New Business- none

Adjournment- 10:45 am.  Gilbert/Thompson

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Richmond, Secretary
